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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 10th February 2020  in the Cruickshank Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Ian King, Jim Stillie, George Irvine, Graham Easton, Sue Bremner, Aileen Firth, Tom Combe, Alisdaire Lockhart, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Penman; 5 members of the public, 2 representatives from the local press, and PC Conal McEwan.
2.       
Apologies – Gordon Edgar and Elaine Thornton-Nicol
3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas. and seconded by IK.
5.       
Matters Arising 

DP felt that his comments had been incorrectly worded in the minutes and requested two amendments. It was agreed to change the minutes accordingly.
6.       
Community Police Report – electronically circulated. This was also PC McEwan’s final meeting due to his retirement. He thanked the public and the CC for all their help and asked that the community continue working together. AP offered his thanks on behalf of the CC.
7.       
Local Improvements – IK noted that the repairs he wanted to discuss were pertinent to SBC and as CP was the only SBC Councillor present, he would wait until next meeting. He did, however, ask that the repairs to the Green Shed be followed up as well as the crumbling retaining wall and drainage issues at the Low Road.

TC noted that there is a volunteer ready to clear the guttering at the Green Shed. Unsure as to why this hasn’t started and CP will check.


There is no update regards the Victoria Halls notice board.
   
 
8.       
Planning Matters – 

20/00093/FUL – no objection.


20/00129/FUL – no objection but with the caveats that the existing site fencing and landscape screening be retained and also that the floodlights are not so bright as to cause a nuisance to neighbours.


IK also advised that the council have released their planning guidance for sustainable urban drainage.

9.       
Open Forum – DP discussed issues with the stone commemorating four brothers from WW1. DD to follow up.

DP also asked why the cross at the Thomas Craig Brown memorial has been removed. CP advised of an email she had received which stated that safety works were being carried out at all graveyards but will follow up.


DP enquired as to what was happening with Woodburn Hotel. CP advised that it is privately owned so nothing is going on at the moment.

10.     
SBC Councillor Reports –

CP – Still working on budget process and a meeting will be held at the end of this month.

The decommissioning of CCTV throughout the Borders has caused a lot of controversy but Selkirk BIDS is still following through with the new system. Monitoring unit will be moved from the police station into Victoria Halls. This will be a more efficient system and should be in place by the summer.

AP (on behalf of ETN) – Dealing with CC ID cards. SBC looking at costing options and will come back to us with prices. IK feels that SBC should offer a goodwill gesture and cover the costs. 
11.     
Treasurer’s Report – There is £1,771.11 in the account. Expenditure since last month includes £165 for the Cruickshank Room plates, £30 secretarial costs, and £24 website domain name annual charge.


A purchase order for £1,644.30 has been sent from SBC in respect of grant to repair fountain. Money is not as yet in the account and AP is co-ordinating with the tradesmen.

Year end accounts will be done by end of March so reminder to everyone to hand in any receipts they may have as soon as possible. 
12.    
Selkirk Response Team – GEas. encouraged by the number of people signing up through Facebook.  There will be a training and awareness session held at SBC HQ on 10th March at 6:30. DD volunteered to go with GEas. DD also suggested that businesses should be encouraged to operate from the Riverside now that the flood protection scheme has been proven to work.
13.     
Selkirk Hill Management Group – Winter maintenance going well. Donovan family donating a bench to replace an old one and should be delivered in the next 2-3 weeks.


Blooming Selkirk – Almost £500 in account thanks to donation from Merchant Company adding to those already received from ex-soldiers, RBLS, CR Trust, Colonials, Selkirk Scouts (to support work with them on circular bed at front of Victoria Hall), plus a donation from local business, Bridgend Clinic.


Ex-Standard Bearer’s association has indicated that they are going to make a presentation to Blooming Selkirk on Saturday 15th February. This is an open invitation to all members of the group.


There has been some damage to one of the displays – a cordyline was ripped out of the High Street planter.


There was a Blooming Borders meeting which JT was unable to attend but has notes and some interesting things to follow up. Also advised of a crowdfunding event.


Made contact with Bob at Philiphaugh so he has an idea of the number of plants we will be looking for from him.


Work began this week with High School pupils growing plants from seed. These would supplement bought-in plants or go to stock plant sale stall – possibly at Farmer’s Market in May or June.

Met with Caroline and Mike Dooner who has undertaken to transform the bed at the corner of Back Row/Tower Street. SBHA need to repair the wall before work can begin.


Brighter Selkirk – Next meeting to be held 1st March at 11am in the County Hotel. High School pupils are engaged in designing a new logo for Brighter Selkirk and it is hoped that designs will be ready for consideration at the meeting.


GEas advised that the Rotary Club are keen to make a donation and also assist at Mungo Park.


Itemising donations made at the next AGM and creating a lit of potential grant funders was also discussed.

14.      Chamber of Trade – Next meeting to be held after Selkirk BIDS meeting.
15.     
Eildon Area Partnership – Next meeting to be held 27th February – AP to forward information.
16.     
AOCB – Litter pick will be held Sunday 1st March at 2pm. Starting point will be footpath near Oregon. AP noted that a lot of rubbish appears to be blowing from Recycling Centre. CP to follow up.

AL circulated Selkirk Road Safety Survey. AL asked who owned the car park at Sainsbury’s and was advised it was the same person who owns the Sainsbury’s building.

SB asked if anyone had any concerns re the leaflet everyone received about water treatment.


DD is still looking for ideas for VE day and asked if John Greenwell had approached the CC re funding. AP confirmed this had not happened and CP will follow up.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:10pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 9th March 2020 in the Cruickshank Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

